
Graham Band Parent Organization 

June 6, 2016 

High School Media Center 

 
10 members were present.  Mr. Cooper was not in attendance.   

 

President  Randy Oder called the meeting to order. 

 

Secretary minutes from May 2016 meeting were made available to those present by Lorraine Bowman.  Members 

were given a few minutes to read through the minutes.   Chantell Westcott made a motion to accept the May 2016 

minutes.  Walter Stevenson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

Misty Crockett presented  the May 2016 Treasurer’s report with a starting balance of $31841.02 and  ending balance 

of $33,771.20 .  Chantell Westcott  made a motion to accept the May 2016 Treasurer’s report and Heather carter 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   

 

Director’s Report 
Mr. Cooper was not in attendance; hence, no director’s report was given.  

 

Old Business 

Ways and Means Committee: 

 Cookbook – Misty Crockett shared that the committee would like to use the Band Logo as the cover for the 

cookbook.  Misty recommended ordering 150-200 and selling at $10 per cookbook.  Profit of each 

cookbook will be $6.50.  Misty also asked for volunteers to help proof-read the entries.  Walter Stevenson 

made a motion to order 200 cookbooks and Chantell Westcott second the motion. Motion carried.  Misty 

will order by June 30th.    

 

 Ice Cream Social:  Misty presented the income and expense report for the ICS.  The profit was $1,273.64.  

Randy Oder stated he thought the ICS went well.  Misty Crockett felt the attendance was low this year.  

Walter Stevenson suggested more advertising.  Darlene Alltop has the volunteer list which she will return 

to Jennifer Noble. 

 

 Uniforms and Hats:  Darlene Alltop shared the quote from the Band Wagon of 25 hats for the total of 

$1,490.00.  Discussion was held to order just 25 hats at a time or to order a larger number so they all match 

(old versus new hats on the field).  Randy Oder asked that we table this discussion until the July meeting 

when it can be discussed with Mr. Cooper.  Discussion was held on where the money would come from.  

The CD that will mature in 2017 was suggested to be used to replace the money we would be spending out 

of general fund for the hats.  Randy Oder again suggested we table until July meeting to be further 

discussed on the needs for the hats versus instruments.  Cindi Buell mentioned that she had heard Mr. 

Cooper may be wanting to change the style of the hats.  Chantell Westcott made a motion to order 50 

identical hats contingent on approval from Mr. Cooper and using the CD in 2017 to replace the funds.  

Tonni Sherwood suggested ordering 10 small, 10 medium, 15 large, and 15 XL.  Walter Stevenson second 

the motion.  

 

Regarding  uniforms, Cindi Buell suggested using the Pence Fund. Lorraine Bowman asked we go about  

asking for the fund money.  Cindi Buell said we have to petition for the funds.  Cindi Buell asked to table  

ordering uniforms until the kids are fitted.  

   

 Scholarship:  Scholarships were awarded to Hannah Bugg, Liam Smith, and Shelby Stevenson.   Darlene 

Alltop requested that we get the scholarship application to the Guidance Office by January of every year.  

Randy Oder suggested an award letter for the scholarship.   Misty Crockett stated she would make sure the 

Guidance Office had the application by January. 

 



 Band Festival:  Danielle Oder will chair the band festival.  Danielle was unable to be at the meeting, but 

Randy Oder stated members were needed for the committee.  Cindi Buell, Darlene Alltop, and Chantell 

Westcott volunteered to be on the committee.  Band festival committee meetings will start in August. 

 

 Tables:  Randy Oder asked that the Band Parents purchase a couple folding tables for the bling table and 

cookie table set up.  Lorraine Bowman mentioned that the Athletic Department has tables that they would 

set out for us for the games.  Lorraine mentioned that we just had to ask the Athletic Director for them.  

Randy stated he would check with the new Athletic Director on the tables.   

 

 

New Business 

 Wagon: Darlene Alltop stated that Mr. Priddy came and got his wagon at the Terre Haute parade and 

Darlene requested that we purchase a wagon for the cooler.  Lorraine Bowman stated that Mr. Priddy has 

been using his wagon for 2 years because the band wagon needs a wheel repaired.  The wagon is under the 

band room. Randy Oder stated he would look at it and see what needed fixed.  Cindi Buell made am motion 

to get the wagon fixed.  Chantell Westcott seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 200 Club:  End of  The Year Winners – Unavailable at meeting – Misty will get to Lorraine for July 

minutes.   

 

 

Tonni Sherwood motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Chantell Westcott seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned.   


